SHA visits North District (with
photos)

The Secretary for Home Affairs, Mr Lau Kong-wah, visited North District
today (September 6) to tour a secondary school and exchange views with
members of North District Council (NDC) and members from a district football
club.

Accompanied by the Chairman of the NDC, Mr So Sai-chi; the Vice Chairman
of the NDC, Mr Li Kwok-fung; and the District Officer (North), Mr Chong Wing-
wun, Mr Lau first met with NDC members to exchange views on district issues.
He then met with representatives and footballers of the North District
Football Club to share views on local football development. Founded in 2003,
the Club aims to train young footballers and guide them towards positive
lives.

Before concluding the visit, Mr Lau visited TWGHs Li Ka Shing College
and chatted with members of the school's Chinese orchestra to learn more
about their training. The school is committed to promoting arts education by
enhancing arts appreciation among students through various activities and
broadening their learning experience.
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